REGULAR MEETING — MAY 23, 2017

The regular meeting of the Common Council of the City of Marshall was held May 23, 2017 in
the Professional Development Room at the Marshall Middle School, 401 South Saratoga Street.
The meeting was called to order at 5:30 P.M. by Mayor Byrnes. In addition to Byrnes the
following members were in attendance: Craig Schafer, Steven Meister, Glenn Bayerkohler, John
DeCramer, David Sturrock and James Lozinski. Absent: None. Staff present included: Nick
Johnson, City Administrator; Dennis Simpson, City Attorney; Jason Anderson, Assistant City
Engineer; Karla Drown, Finance Director; Scott VanDerMillen, Director of Community
Services; Marc Klaith, Fire Chief; Preston Stensrud, Parks Superintendent; Bob VanMoer,
Wastewater Facility Superintendent; Cal Brink, CEO Marshall Area Chamber of Commerce; and
Jane DeVries, City Clerk.

The Pledge of Allegiance was recited at this time.

APPROVAL OF AGENDA:
It was the consensus of the Council that the agenda be approved as presented.

CONSIDER APPROVAL OF THE MINUTES OF THE REGULAR MEETING HELD
ON MAY 9, 2017:

Member (Craig Schafer) Moved, Member (James Lozinski) Seconded to approve the
ORIGINAL motion 'that the minutes of the regular meeting held on May 9, 2017 be approved as
filed with each member and that the reading of the same be waived'. Upon a roll call vote being
taken, the vote was: Aye: 7 Nay: 0. The motion Carried 7 - 0

CONSIDER REQUEST REGARDING ARTICLE V SECTION 22 OF THE MARSHALL
CODE OF ORDINANCES BE REPEALED:

This was the date and time set for a public hearing regarding Article V Section 22 of the
Marshall Code of Ordinance that deals with the regulation of taxi cabs operating within the City
of Marshall. Section 22-111 is the definitional section of that article. Sections 22-126 through
22-131 set forth the requirements for the issuance of taxi cab license, payment of fee, display of
markings, insurance, rates and mechanical conditions of the vehicles. The City of Marshall
currently has issued taxi cab licenses to three separate businesses. However, several of those
businesses have complained that there are other non-licensed taxi cab operators within the City
of Marshall. The taxi cab/ride for hire business is changing rapidly. The innovation of the
Uber/Lyft type businesses has upset the traditional type taxi cab business model. Marshall Police
Department continues to receive complaints of unauthorized taxi cab businesses and ride for hire
businesses and the complainants have asked that Police Department and the City Attorney’s
office enforce the existing regulations. It is, however, difficult to enforce the current taxi cab
ordinances. The alleged unlicensed operators are not forthcoming with information and their
clients refuse to provide information as to whether or not they are paying for rides.

Representatives from the Marshall Police Department, Marshall City Attorney’s office and City
Administrator met with two representatives of the licensed taxi cab businesses. While numerous
complaints are alleged, proof of those complaints and enforcement of the ordinances is difficult
at best. At the conclusion of the meeting, City staff did discuss and recommend to the Legislative
and Ordinance Committee that the City ordinance for regulation of taxi cabs be eliminated.







